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MEMORANDUM 

To: Utah Public Service Commission 

From: Utah Division of Public Utilities 

  Chris Parker, Director 

  Artie Powell, Energy Section Manager 

   

Date: September 28, 2016 

Re: Revised Direct Testimony of Dr. Powell 
 16-035-01, In the Matter of the Application of Rocky Mountain Power to Decrease the 

Deferred EBA Rate through the Energy Account Mechanism 

 

The Division of Public Utilities (DPU) submits the revised direct testimony of Dr. 
William “Artie” Powell.  The DPU respectfully requests that the Commission use this 
revised testimony as representing the DPU’s initial position on the issues covered by 
Dr. Powell’s testimony.  For convenience, the DPU also includes a redline of the 
original testimony.   
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